
Jt. Loss Management Committee 

Minutes of Meeting 

February 9, 2010 

 

 

 

 

Members Present;  Rob Hebert, Phil Arnone, Dennis Desrochers, Mike Hoisington,  

Lee Ann Chase, Jodi Pinard and Diane Boyce 

 

Also Present:  Dean Jore, Fire Dept., and Wynette DeGroot, LGC 

 

The meeting began at 1:30.  Rob motioned to accept the minutes from the last meeting.  

Second by Phil.  All in favor. 

 

There was a discussion on the “Hooksett Gets Healthy” program that was initiated on 

February 1
st
.  There is a total of 66 participants.  

 

All of the employees from Highway and Transfer have been signed up for the Car 

Control Program offered by LGC.  Diane and Jodi will be attending a “Wellness 

Coordinators , You Implement, We Incenticize” workshop on March 2
nd

. 

 

There was a discussion on rewarding employees for no accidents (injury free drawings).  

The concern is that people will not report accidents at all.  The Committee decided that 

the pool will not consist eliminate anyone with a first report but will consist of employees 

who do not have any accidents that will generate other reports. 

 

Diane passed out Hooksett Municipal Safety Programs to members who did not have 

them.  The Committee will start to review them in parts at future meetings.  The last time 

the program was reviewed was several years ago, no changes were made. 

 

Wynette went over some of the reported injuries from last year.  She suggested  we 

schedule some “Slips, Trips and Falls” and  “Lifting” trainings. 

 

Diane and Jodi discussed the 3 mile/ 5 K walk run that we are hoping to schedule for 

May 1
st
 or 8

th
.  Proceeds will go to the Hooksett Emergency Relief.  Dean had a lot of 

information that he gave us regarding some items that need to be addressed with a 

professional run.   

 

The Committee will do an inspection at the Highway Department at its regularly 

scheduled meeting on March 9
th
 at 1:30.  

 


